

To:

Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee

From:

Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer

Through:

Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

Date:

January 9, 2014

Subject:

January 2014 Meeting Items

## **Meeting Items**

During the November 11, 2013 Transportation and Safety Committee Meeting, the below items were discussed.

- Patrick Drive and Cimarron Road Intersection
  - o Resident request for traffic control installation (Yield or Stop)
  - o Tabled Item
- Berkshire Avenue and Charlotte Avenue
  - o Chairperson referred request for improvement of temporary Stop sign
  - o New Business

Patrick Drive and Cimarron Road is a new development location, while Berkshire Avenue and Charlotte Avenue is located north of the Pleasant Lane Elementary School. Village personnel have not performed an analysis of the above items.